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leadership. This was greatly aided by two visits to Church House in 2023 from the 
PCM’s General Secretary, the Revd Pek Muan Cuang. We were able to hear first hand 
about the challenges faced by the Church and the state, and explore new ways to 
partner with them. On the Revd Muan Cuang’s first visit in June, he met with John and 
members of the General Secretariat and Mission team. As part of his second visit in 
November, he spent time with a range of people and projects in Cambridge, including 
Robert Pope at Westminster College, Nigel Uden and Alex Clare Young and the 
congregation at Downing Place, and Lythan Nevard, Moderator of Eastern Synod. 

The PCM is responding strongly to the oppression and violence that has escalated since 
the military coup in February 2021. Its churches are predominantly in regions that 
continue to suffer regular shelling, destroying villages, including homes, churches and 
essential infrastructure. As a result, the churches are supporting thousands of displaced 
people with food and shelter, and establishing simple medical centres and primary 
schools. Many young men are caught up in the violence, either by joining the civil 
opposition (the People’s Defence Force) or trying to avoid conscription into the army. 
The normal institutions of state have almost entirely ceased: healthcare, education 

http://www.cwmission.org/cwm-organises-working-grouping-meeting-for-agape-hospital-relocation-project-in-myanmar/#:~:text=Established%20by%20the%20Presbyterian%20Church,under%2Dserved%20by%20medical%20facilities
http://www.cwmission.org/cwm-organises-working-grouping-meeting-for-agape-hospital-relocation-project-in-myanmar/#:~:text=Established%20by%20the%20Presbyterian%20Church,under%2Dserved%20by%20medical%20facilities
http://www.cwmission.org/cwm-organises-working-grouping-meeting-for-agape-hospital-relocation-project-in-myanmar/#:~:text=Established%20by%20the%20Presbyterian%20Church,under%2Dserved%20by%20medical%20facilities
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4. Appeal to General Assembly 

We ask members of General Assembly to pray for our friends in the Presbyterian 
Church in Myanmar, and support the ongoing work of the URC for this partnership, 
including the fundraising campaign. 


